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Information about our next Rotary Meeting (usually held at Cambridge Bowling Club, 7.10 for 7.30 am): 

Wednesday 16 July 2025 
Subject: Karya Mulia Teacher Exchange – Lisa Checker and Simon Tomlinson 

      On Duty:  Club Host:  Don Holywell                                            Set up/Pack up:  Peter Pearse   

Coming up soon 
Wednesday 23 July 2025 

 

Subject: Why Chinese People came to Perth and the types 
of work they did 
Club Host: TBA 
Set up/pack up: Cate Barlow 

 
 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 
• Bill Boekeman is organising a bus trip to the 

Dowerin Field Day on 27 August. Bus will leave 
Floreat at 06.10. Cost is $90 per person. Please 
advise Bill on 0427771884. 

• The Year 6 4-Way Test Speech Contest Club 
Heat will be held on Wednesday 06 August 

• Don Holywell requested a full turn-out for the 
Karya Mulia talk by Simon and Lisa. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

 
 

 
 

 

NEWS ABOUT OUR CLUB MEETINGS, ROTARY GENERALLY, & OUR WORLD 
 
 There was no changeover to celebrate this year as President Max was staying on as club president and the 
Board members were all staying on for a further year. Nevertheless, the club held a Celebration Dinner anyway 
and a very successful event it was! The dinner was held at the Prego Restaurant in Cambridge Street and was 
attended by 27 Members, partners and guests. The club was honoured to have as guests DG Veronica Lawrence, 
Cambridge Mayor Gary Mack and City of Perth Surf Lifesaving Club Boat Captain Grant Trew. 
Many of the formalities were dispensed with since there was no actual changeover. However, President Max 
gave a full review of the club’s activities during the past year and expressed his surprise at just how much the 
club does and achieves. 
President Max invited DG Veronica Lawrence and Mayor Gary Mack to say a few words. Gary Mack told 
members how much he and the Town’s staff appreciated the good relations they had with the club and the 
attendance by members at the Town’s events. DG Veronica said this was her 26th changeover event since 14 July 
but how much she appreciated meeting the members. 
The club looks forward to another successful year ahead. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Birthdays: None 

Wedding anniversaries: Don and Robyn Holywell  
Rotary anniversaries: Mike Mullin in 1998 

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).                Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary                                       
 

You might be an engineer if…You destroy things just to see how they work. 
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